
                  DONBOSCO CENTRE, KAMISHANGO, BOX NO: 35, MULEBA… 

      

               Dear Baba, Lots of greetings from Kamishango. How are you Baba ? How is your 

health? We hope and pray that everything is fine with you all. 

 

REPORT OF THE MONTHS … JUNE & JULY 2012: 

 

During the month of June primary schools were closed for two weeks. After closing the 

schools we conducted two days seminar for our younger children. The seminar was very 

good. It was mainly about the life of Christ. (birth to resurrection.) Paintings were put up on 

the walls and we did the teaching. The Seminar was very interesting and the children were 

very active and alert. We also conducted an exam after the seminar and gave away gifts to 

encourage them.   

 

  
 

 

We also conducted a meeting for all the guardians of our children. People responded well and 

there were 150 participants. During this meeting we spoke about the child’s care at home. We 

had to remind them of many things. We also asked for suggestions from the parents. Parents 

were happy about the meeting and suggested to conduct every six months. These are the 

photos. 

    
                            

                               



                                   
 

A few of the secondary students came for holidays only two weeks and returned to schools 

after taking necessary things. The vocational students were here for a month during their 

holidays. All of them came to the centre and helped in the centre. This time all of them were 

very happy and serious about their life. They really worked hard and completed the work 

which was planned.  

We also had a seminar for them two times. The older students who are in the seminary came 

also for their holidays.(Eradius &Victor) they are in Bukoba Ntugamo Seminary doing 

Philosophy. We arranged a seminar for the youth. It was very meaningful.  

 

The second seminar was given by the sisters and the teacher Victor.        

 

                                            
   

 

There are three students (Placidia, Godfrida and Alvinus ), who completed their Montsory and 

teachers training. Placidia already got a job in Bukoba Montosory school. The other two are 

waiting for their posting. They are very happy and grateful for all that we are doing.  

 

After the holidays all the students returned back to schools. We also had paid school and 

hostel fees for all the students who are in Secondary and Vocational.  

 

We cut some of the big trees for firewood. All the children helped us to carry it and to store in 

a safe place.  

 

 



                        

 
 

Dear Baba, everything with the children is going on well. All are keeping fine. After the 

holidays we divided all the children into five groups. And the group names are 1. Baraka 

(blessing)2. Hekima (wisdom) 3. Tumaini (hope ) 4. upendo ( love) 5. Neema ( grace ). Each  

group is given different work and also once a month we will conduct  competitions. They are 

doing well.  

 

Please convey our greetings to all of them. We are praying for all of you. 

 

Kind regards, 

Sr.Swarupa. 

 

 

 


